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Brothers and Sisters, Welcome to Summer!

On May 10, 2025, nominations were held for the Local Officers of the Bricklayers and Allied Craftworkers Local of Maryland,
Virginia, and the District of Columbia. I as President, Pedro Clavijo for Secretary Treasurer, and Cesar Rodriguez, Matthew
Redabaugh and Robert Denford, Jr. as Vice Chairmen were nominated and duly elected. I, and on behalf of the other officers
and staff, want to sincerely thank you for your confidence in entrusting the Local to our stewardship, and we will continue to
earn your trust. The nominations for the Delegates to the Convention of the International Union of Bricklayers and Allied
Craftworkers (IUBAC) in Detroit, Michigan in the Fall were also held on May 10, 2025. I as President, Pedro Clavijo for
Secretary Treasurer, and Cesar Rodriguez, Matthew Redabaugh and Robert Denford, Jr. as Vice Chairmen, as Delegates by
Virtue of Office, were nominated and duly elected. 

We look forward to meeting with the full convention, and representing the Local on committee matters, resolution votes and
supporting President Tim Driscoll, Secretary Treasurer Jeremiah Sullivan, and Executive Vice President Keith Hocevar for
another term as the IUBAC Executive Board.

It has been a productive year already, and work is expected to be strong through 2026. We settled the Stone/PCC and TMT
contracts in April with healthy increases to wages and minimal jumps to the benefit funds, assuring you the best BAC Local 1
of MVD has to offer. If you have any questions on the increases or contract, reach out to your representative for further details,
and to call in your project. The project info is helpful in maintaining our strength on prevailing wage projects, and if you take a
picture of the job and we select it for use in our social media, you can win a $50 gift card.

The JATC has been active, as well. Our training team and select apprentices attended the North East Regional Apprenticeship
contest, where competitions were held in Brick, Concrete, Marble, PCC, Stone, and Tile. There were many talented individuals
throughout the region giving it there best and all our apprentices represented us well. Jorge Guzman Cruz did us proud,
winning 1  place in Marble, and will journey on to the IUBAC competition to be held in Detroit, Michigan in the Fall. As always,
help all the apprentices and keep them on track. They are the future of the IUBAC, and their hours help keep your pensions
strong when you retire!
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The Maryland Department of Labor and US Department of Labor visited the International Masonry Institute on separate days to
discuss our trade jurisdiction, participate in hands on bricklaying and caulking, and to offer their insight into how they protect
the workers by supporting their right to fair pay under the Davis Bacon and Related Acts. It was a great experience for all
parties, and we made many great contacts.

Finally, let us talk about member events. We held our Trowelpalooza picnic, and while it was a hot day, we had a great turn out
and had some interesting ideas how to make it cooler and better. We also still have some Orioles baseball and DC United
tickets available, so call the office to reserve. Finally, our Dinner Dance is September 20  at a great venue, Laurel Racetrack.
Tickets are at the office and September Chapter meetings. I’ll see you there!
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In Solidarity,

Scott Garvin
President
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JATC

TRAINING DAYS

Thank you to all who participated in this year’s IUBAC
Northeast Regional Apprentice Contest. Your hard work
and representation of BAC Local 1 MVD made us all very

proud. A special Congratulations to Jorge Guzman Cruz for
winning 1  place in the Marble Mason category. st

Saturdays from 6:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.
 17101 Science Dr Bowie, MD 20715

September 6  & 20  th th

September 13  & 27   th thFINISHERS & TMT
BRICK, PCC & STONE MASONS



SOCCER
DC United VS Nashville SC
June 28  at 7:30 p.m.th

BASEBALL
Orioles VS Rays
June 28  at 4:05 p.m.th

Orioles VS Rockies
July 26  at 7:05 p.m.th

Orioles VS Astros
August 23  at 7:05 p.m.rd

DC United VS Orlando City SC
September 13  at 7:30 p.m.th

SPORTING EVENTS

Daniel Rivera & his family Joseph Chamberlain & his family

Orioles VS Nationals
May 18 , 2025th

EVENTS

Disclaimer: All tickets for this season will be issued in digital format. To secure tickets
for yourself and your family, please ensure your attendance at the scheduled meetings

or visit one of our offices. You will be required to complete an event form with your
name, phone number, email address, and the number of tickets requested.

BALTIMORE, MD
7135 Harford Drive Baltimore, MD 21234
5 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
September 18  th

WASHINGTON, DC
17101 Science Drive Bowie MD, 20715  

September 3    rd

5 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
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All Chapter and Retiree meetings for July & August are cancelled.
CHAPTER MEETINGS



TROWEL BLAZERS

June
Mark J. Howard
Mauricio Portillo

Juan J. Rodriguez

June
James S. Boatman
Francisco M. Mayo

Robert A. Redden Jr
Willie Taylor

Ciro J. Cardona
Lisandro A.

Guevara-Acosta

Dimas A. Mazariego

Clarence J. Arbogast
Jose A. Campos-Diaz

Jose A. Chirino
David C. Jonke
Ronnie Webster

Steve Smith Jr

Timothy J. Driscoll

Edward C. Dolch Sr

We are proud and deeply honored to recognize our incredible brothers of BAC
Local 1 of MVD. Your unmatched craftsmanship, unwavering strength, and

relentless resilience are the very pillars of our union. Each day, we celebrate the
pride you bring to your work and the excellence that defines everything you do.
Your dedication not only strengthens our trade but uplifts our entire community.
We are inspired by your loyalty and hard work—and grateful to stand beside you

as the true backbone of Local 1.
 Together, we’re not just building structures—we’re building a legacy that

will stand tall for generations.

July

August

September

July

August

June
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TROWELPALOOZA

MONTHLY PHOTO CONTEST
Show off your skills for a chance to win a $50 gift card by submitting
information and a photo of a project you’ve worked on!

The winner will be selected at the end of the month and will be
announced at the following meeting where your prize will be waiting
for pick up. 

Are you going to be the contest winner? 🏆
How to enter:

1.Submit a photo of the project with the name of who took the image.
2.Submit the name of project along with the start and end date.
3.Submit the location.
4.Submit a list of members who participated in the project's

completion. 
5.Wait to see if you're our lucky winner!

Submit entry information to communications@baclocal1.org
along with your name, trade, & contractor with the subject line
“Photo Contest”.

We want to extend a heartfelt
thank you to everyone who joined
us for this year’s Trowelpalooza.

 We're so grateful you chose to
spend your Saturday with us —
your presence, energy, and
enthusiasm helped create an
unforgettable day full of great
memories.
We truly appreciate your support
and look forward to seeing you
again next year for more fun,
connection, and community spirit.
Until then — take care and keep the
good vibes going!

A special thank you to CareFirst for
being a part of this year’s event!

 



Scan for
information
regarding

Health Care
benefits.

Scan for
information
regarding

Stone & PCC
benefits.

Scan for
information
regarding

Brick & TMT
benefits.

Scan to schedule a
consultation with
Ben Alvandi to

discuss questions
regarding home
ownership and
refinancing.

Scan to learn more
about great

opportunities and
huge discounts

you have access to
as a Union
member.

As a Union member it’s important for you to take advantage of all of the provided benefits and resources
available to you to ensure you are up to date on the latest news and insights. Any questions you may

have can be answered by clicking or scanning the QR code to their respective websites.

YOUR BENEFITS
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LEAVING A LEGACY

To our dear Brother,

Jose, though you're no longer with us, your legacy lives on in every step we take.
The hard work, wisdom, and knowledge you shared as not only a finisher but as a
friend and brother for over 23 years continues to guide us. Your spirit remains in the
foundation of this union, and we honor you by carrying forward the lessons you've
passed down. Your memory will never fade, and your influence will forever inspire
us. Rest in peace, dear brother. You are never forgotten.

In solidarity,
Bricklayers & Allied Craftworkers Local 1 of MD, VA & DC
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Maryland Department of Labor (MDDOL)

On May 14th, we had the pleasure of welcoming investigators
from the Maryland Department of Labor (MDDOL) to the
International Masonry Institute (IMI) for an engaging and
informative educational tour. The event offered a unique
opportunity to highlight the important work done in the

trowel trades, while also fostering a deeper understanding
between our members and the departments that support
them. We gained firsthand insight into the responsibilities

carried out MDDOL in ensuring fair and respectful treatment
for all workers. In turn, we shared our expertise by

showcasing the tools of the trade and demonstrating the
hands-on skills our members use every day on the job. A
special thank you goes out to those who stepped up to

participate in live demonstrations—you helped bring the
trades to life! The day was not only educational but also a

celebration of collaboration. Events like these reinforce our
shared commitment to building a strong foundation for

worker rights and opportunity. We’re proud of the
connections made and knowledge shared, and we look
forward to continuing this important work—together.

Building Understanding: A Look Back at
Our Educational Tour at IMI
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On June 12th, we had the privilege of welcoming
representatives from the Department of Labor (DOL) for an

educational and informative visit focused on the skilled
trades. We’re especially grateful to the International
Masonry Institute (IMI) for opening their facility and

providing the perfect setting to host this meaningful event .
The visit offered a valuable opportunity to exchange ideas

and deepen mutual understanding. DOL officials shared
insight into their ongoing efforts to uphold labor standards

and ensure safe, fair workplaces. In turn, our members
showcased their craft through live demonstrations—
highlighting the technical skills, safety practices, and

professionalism that define the masonry trades. It was a
day rooted in respect, collaboration, and learning. By

bringing together those who protect workers’ rights with
the tradespeople they serve, we were able to foster a

stronger connection and a shared sense of purpose. Thank
you to everyone who participated, and to IMI for their

continued partnership and support. We look forward to
building on this momentum and strengthening these

important relationships moving forward.
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DEPARTMENT OF LABOR (DOL)

Building Connections: DOL Visits IMI for
Insightful Day in the Trades



ON THE LEVEL
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$ BAC to You
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